

HOUSEWORK

news from transition house • santa barbara, california • fall 2015

One Woman's Experience at Transition House

The following is an excerpt from a paper on stereotyping recently written for a college course by a past Transition House client named Elisa.

hen I used to hear the word "shelter" the first thing that came to my mind is that shelters were only for homeless people. I always thought that homeless people were those who live and sleep in the streets or under

a bridge because they can't afford to pay for a place to live or for food. I thought everyone that was categorized as homeless had either a drug or alcohol addiction. I also never thought that one day I would be considered to be a homeless person.

In 2011, I was living with my son's father. Before I moved in with him I had spent almost four years in a foster home with quite a few rules, and about two years in a program for former foster youth. I also had

a case manager and a support group. My relationship with my partner was not a healthy relationship. There was a lot of violence, even after my son was born. I thought that our baby was going to make our relationship get better, but I was wrong. Instead things got worse. My partner then decided he wanted to separate and start a relationship with another girl.

In March 2012, my son and I were on our own. I was working a job that paid minimum wage and couldn't afford all the expenses I had such as daycare, diapers, food, and especially the rent. During this year my son and I struggled a lot financially and we often moved from place to place until we ended up renting a space in a living room. Then in October 2012, our landlord gave me a notice in the middle of the month saying that I could only stay there until the end of the month. I felt sad and stressed. I couldn't believe I had to look for a place again. The next day I went to work and talked to one of my coworkers. I was telling her about my situation and she said she was living in one of the Transition House apartments. She encouraged me to apply for the program.

She believed the program would help me and my son. I was afraid because I believed homeless shelters were dangerous and I was scared of living with a lot of rules. I went on to rent another living room until I finally got tired of that lifestyle and decided to seek help. I went to the main office and put myself on the waiting list for the program.

In July, I received a call from the Transition House shelter

director and he gave me the news that I could move in that afternoon at 4:00 pm. As I was packing that day I was feeling very confused about whether to go or not. I then remembered what my coworker said to me and that was to at least try, and that if I didn't like it I didn't have to stay there. The shelter director welcomed me and helped me with my luggage. I only had a few possessions since we were not allowed to take valuable things to the shelter for

safety reasons. As we went inside the building the first thing I saw was the dining room and there were a lot of nice tables and chairs. He then introduced me to a case manager who gave me a tour in the shelter and read me the program rules. There were in fact a lot of rules, but they all made sense. The case manager mentioned that for as long as I stay there I would be considered a homeless person. I asked, "Why is that?" and he said it was because my income was too low to support my son and myself. I felt bad but I told myself it wouldn't be for long. Before signing some paperwork I asked if I could leave the shelter if at any time I didn't feel comfortable. The answer was yes, and that no one is forced to stay there if they don't want to. When I went to the room I was assigned to, I saw two bunk beds, two closets, a dresser and a TV to share; it was actually not bad at all. As I started unpacking I tried to think positively even though I felt so alone and scared. Dinner time was at 6:30pm and everyone went

My experiences have made me realize that I was wrong about the Transition House program and the people who live in there.

Continued on page 3

California's Homeless Families Continue to Struggle with Poverty and a Lack of Housing Options By Kathleen Baushke, Executive Director

his month, the Institute for Child Poverty and Homelessness (ICPH) released its biennial report, the American Almanac on Family Homelessness 2015. ICPH was founded in New York City in 1990 with the aim of "increasing the quantity and quality of information about family homelessness in the United States by conducting rigorous, professional research about this growing population with the ultimate goal of informing and enhancing public policy."

Not only does ICPH produce analysis of data and information, it also provides information about successful service programs, as well as failed policies and outcomes.

The Almanac provides state by state information on family homelessness including information on household income, social safety net benefits and housing. States are also ranked according to factors in education and public policy that either help or hinder homeless families.

In California, there are only 20 affordable and available rental units for every 100 extremely low income households that need one. In addition, minimum

Transition House Board of Directors

Jim Buckley, President
Gayla Visalli, Vice President
Jessica Yacoub, Secretary
Andrew Gardner, Treasurer
Florence Michel, Auxiliary President

Richard Blake Jim Carrillo Kathryn Dinkin Steve Epstein Jim Griffith Nicole Soria wage as a percentage of the wage needed to afford a two bedroom apartment is only 31%—in California, the hourly wage needed to afford a two bedroom unit is \$26.65.

In the last several years, California has seen a 78 percent increase in schoolaged children living in "doubled-up" households. Doubled-up households are forced to move into housing with other persons due to the misfortune of losing their own housing, economic hardship, or a similar reason. These situations are not considered reasonable, long-term housing options. Transition House regularly serves clients who enter the shelter after sleeping in a friend's living room or garage. It is reported that for every homeless school-aged child living in a shelter, there are 12 more living in doubled up situations.

Funding sources for homelessness services, particularly the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), continue to push programs like ours to move people quickly into rental housing. Of course, that is our mission. But HUD has not kept pace with the increased demand for affordable housing assistance.

Shelter programs continue to be asked to address the consequences of things beyond our control, such as wage inequality and a lack of sufficient affordable housing. Some would say that this is unique to Santa Barbara, but it is not. As the Almanac shows, this is happening across the country.

ICPH does include ideas for action in the Almanac to help address family homelessness. Some of those items include passing legislation to increase federal funding to the National Housing Trust Fund to increase the supply of affordable housing along with policy changes that will increase access to education for homeless students to help break the cycle



Kathleen Baushke Executive Director

of intergenerational poverty.

ICPH also hopes that HUD will expand its definition of homelessness to include those in "doubled-up" situations. Currently, those people are not considered by HUD to be homeless, although other federal agencies do recognize this population as homeless.

Finally, ICPH wants to see funding dedicated specifically to family homeless. The federal government has targeted funding to two homeless populations—veterans and the chronically homeless—and the number of homeless in those demographic categories has decreased. The same targeted funding is needed for families.

While the work homeless shelters face with limited resources for successful solutions to homelessness can sometimes feel overwhelming, it is important to remember that we must try to successfully serve as many families as we can. For the sake of those who are experiencing homelessness, we cannot afford to become discouraged.

To learn more about homelessness, visit ICPH's website at www.icphusa.org. There you can find a copy of the 2015 Almanac of American Family Homelessness. <a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/j.nephuse.1007

Elisa, continued from page 1

downstairs to the dining room since all the bedrooms were on the second floor. I went and sat at one of the tables all alone and wasn't sure what to expect. I looked around and didn't see any bad people; I saw families and single moms with their children ready to line up to get their meals.

It was not easy, but it was definitely a very helpful program for me and my son. During my stay at the shelter I was able to receive help from a case manager with whom I had to meet once a week to set goals, work on budgeting, and fill out affordable housing applications. I also qualified for full time daycare at Transition House's infant care center for my son Taylor at a low cost. Therefore I started working more hours at my job and was able to start saving money. All the residents had a mandatory parenting

class once a week, with babysitters provided for the children. I joined the job club to gain skills for a job interview and also learned how to make a resume and a cover letter. I also got help applying for the St. Vincent's Family Strengthening Program for single moms. I was able to stay at the shelter for up to four months then I qualified to go to the second stage of the program.

I moved in at the Firehouse on November 11, 2013. This place was nicer, had fewer rules, and had later curfew, but what I liked the most was having my own room. My son was actually accepted at a preschool that same month and everything was just getting better for my family. The following week I got a call from the St. Vincent's program for an interview. My case manager and I were very excited about it. I went to the interview, got an orientation of the program and everything went well. I

was accepted in the program and was told to be ready to move in by January 2014. Since then I have still been working, building my savings and have begun attending a program at SBCC for single moms at night.

My experiences have made me realize that I was wrong about the Transition House program and the people who live there. Ever since I left the program I have been very thankful and want to make sure that when I tell other people about Transition House, they know it is a great program that can help you a lot. This program helped me to get to where I am now. I now have housing that is secure for at least two years as long as I am cooperative, responsible and follow the program rules. My son and I are very happy to be at the St. Vincent's Program and appreciative of the time we lived at Transition House.

Women's Fund Provides Air Conditioning for Our Shelter

The Santa Barbara Women's Fund awarded \$50,000 to T-House to purchase air conditioning units for our emergency shelter. During the summer, temperatures in the shelter occasionally soar to over 85 degrees. The heat was a barrier to success for many who were unable to sleep or to study. Food providers in the kitchen also suffered. Thankfully, the shelter is now more humane, as demonstrated by children's art created the night after the air conditioning was installed. $\hat{\mathbf{n}}$







Mad Hatter Luncheon Helps Transition House Auxiliary Raise \$100,000 for Our Children's Programs

he Transition House Auxiliary's annual Mad Hatter luncheon was held in April at the Bacara Resort and Spa to raise money for the agency's Children's Programs. Emceed by Andrew Firestone and featuring the music of pianist Gil Rose, the luncheon was enjoyed by guests who put on their best to celebrate this year's Mardi Gras theme.

Transition House appreciates our fabulous Auxiliary members along with the support of our sponsors, silent auction donors, friends and guests who work hard every year to provide meaningful programming for children during their stay at Transition House. $\uparrow \uparrow$



Auxiliary President Wendy Clapp

Sponsors

Bunnin Cadillac and Chevrolet Curvature Jeff Dinkin - Stradling, Yocca, Carlson & Rauth Montecito Bank & Trust Missy and Chuck Sheldon Beverley and Jim Zaleski Becky and Pete Adams Mary Jane Baumgartner Blake Family Foundation Jim Buckley and Patty Kelley Casa Dorinda Hollister & Brace Jordano's, Inc.
Gail and Dick McLaren
Nasif, Hicks, Harris & Co.
Northern Trust
Maryan Schall
Laurie Tumbler
Deborah Wilson, M.D.

Anna and Don Ylvisaker Sue Eubanks Mike McKay Andrew Gardner - Vance, Thrift & Biller LLP Christine Riesenfeld Gail Shannon

Computer Lab Gets New Furniture

Transition House was fortunate to receive a grant for new furnishings for our onsite computer lab from the Alice Tweed Tuohy Foundation. The funding allowed us to create more private work areas along with two semi-circle computer clusters for use by our teenagers for homework. The new furnishings replaced tables facing the walls that were built over 15 years ago. Thank you to the Alice Tweed Tuohy Foundation for supporting our technology offerings! \uparrow







Transition House board members Gayla Visalli, Vice President, and Jim Buckley, President



L to R: Cindi Zanardi, Verna Gindoff, Missy Sheldon, Event Chair Florence Michel, Kathryn Dinkin, Diana Kruse, Judy Cresap, Wendy Clapp, and Mimi Veyna

Friends

The Academy of Magical Arts **Becky Adams** A-1 LaundroMutt Arlington Tavern Bacara Resort & Spa Beachside Bar & Cafe Belmond El Encanto

Boone Graphics Brostrom's

Jim Buckley and Patty Kelley

Bob Burtness Bryant & Sons, Ltd. Cabana Home

Chuck's Waterfront Grill Club West Youth Track Coast 2 Coast Collection The Coffee Bean & Tea Leaf

Cos Bar Irene Chambers Carolyn Creasey Judy Cresap Jill Dahan

The Dance Network **Ensemble Theatre Company**

El Capitan Canyon

Evolutions Medical and Day Spa

Fess Parker Winery Cleo Fisher

Julie Franke—Fiddlesticks Designs Santa Barbara Independent

Fresco Cafe North

Four Seasons Resort Maui

The Goodland

Law Offices of James P. Griffith

Granada Theatre

Carol Hext

Hollister Brewing Company

Hotel Santa Barbara

Hummingbird

Tamara Kinsell

La Arcada

Lana Marme

John La Pama

Angela Larsen

Monique Littlejohn

L.J. Jewelry Design

Lobero Theater

Louie's

Magic Castle

Maravilla

Soosan Marshall

Natural Cafe

Olio e Limone

Ojai Valley Inn and Spa

Opal Restaurant

Panera Bread

Amie Parrish

Porch

Posh Fine Jewelers

Ramada Santa Barbara

Renegade Wines

The Samarkand

San Ysidro Pharmacy

S.R. Hogue & Co.

Santa Barbara International

Film Festival

Barlett & Linda Saunders

Missy & Chuck Sheldon Nancy & Mike Sheldon

Sly's

Strictly Vacations

Sushi Teri

Tileco

Trader Joe's

Transition House Board of

Directors

Tre Lune

Underground Hair Artists

Upham Hotel

Gayla Visalli

Mimi Veyna

Via Vai

Walter Claudio Salon

Waxing Poetic

Westland Floral

Wild Rose Inn

Parm Williams—Personally

Yours

Anna Ylvisaker

Zooker's

The Holidays are Coming!

You are invited to be a Secret Santa this year for a child or family living at Transition House!

Help make this a special Christmas for the homeless families in our community. Adopt the wish list of a family or a child and purchase their holiday gifts.

Contact Nicole Janowicz to receive your wish lists

Phone: 805.966.9668 ext. 115

Email: holidays@transitionhouse.com





425 E Cota Street Santa Barbara, CA 93101 (805) 966-9668 www.transitionhouse.com

Transition House's Help-a-Kid No Ball a Great Success

This year's Help-A-Kid No Ball netted over \$80,000 for Transition House. This year's non-event featured four exciting raffle packages. Thanks to those of you who bought tickets and thank you to those businesses and individuals who donated to the raffle.

Raffle Prize Donors

Andrew Murray Vineyards

Area 5.1 Winery

Arnoldi's Café

Artiste Winery

Au Bon Climat Winery

Backyard Bowls

Bedford Winery

Blenders in the Grass

Carrie Brewer

Chuck's Waterfront Grill

Cline Cellars

Cottonwood Canyon Winery

Daniel Gehrs Wines

Dragonette Cellars

Fess Parker Winery

Firestone Vineyards

Fitness with Rachel

Float Luxury Spa

Foley Estates Vineyard

Foxen Winery

Grassini Family Vineyards

Jacuzzi Family Vineyards

Jennifer Bishop

Jenny Schatzle Program

Jessica Yacoub

Jim Buckley

Jim Carrillo

Juice Ranch

Kahuna Grill

Kathleen Baushke

La Boheme Professional Dance Group

Lafond Winery

Martial Arts Family Fitness

Melville Winery

Montecito Family YMCA

Mosby Wines

Municipal Winemakers

Olio e Limone

Paradise Café

Pascucci Restaurant

Power of Your OM

Rancho Sisquoc Winery

Richard Blake

Riverbench Winery

Rusack Winery

Sanger Family Wines

Santa Barbara Winery

SB Wine Collective

Sea Smoke Estate Vineyards

Skin Care By Carissa Cassone

Skin Deep Salon

Sly's Restaurant

The Lark Santa Barbara

The Natural Cafe

The Palace Grill

Tom O'Higgins

Toma Restaurant & Bar

Trader Joes

Undergroud Hair Artists

Via Maestra 42

Whitcraft Winery

Women's Athletic Club

Corporate Sponsors

Bec Builders

Courtland-Dane Mgt. Group

Design Innovations FLIR Systems, Inc. Fox Point, LTD La Playa Azul Cafe Montecito Bank & Trust Pierron Architecture S & S Seeds Santa Barbara Home Improvement Center Santa Barbara Plaza/S&P Investment Santa Ynez Band of Chumash Indians Serbin Communications The Towbes Group

Tileco Distributors **Tri-County Produce Underground Hair Artists** Union Bank Foundation Wadell Roofing



Little Star!